
 

CABINET 27 APRIL 2006 
 

CAR PARKING ORDER – OAK DRIVE, HUNTINGDON 
(Report by the Head of Technical Services 

 
 

 
1. PURPOSE 
 
1.1 At their meeting held on 24 February 2006, Cabinet approved the advertisement of 

new car parking orders in respect of Oak Drive off-street car park.  A new Order under 
the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 now has been prepared and advertised in the 
local press.  Copies of the Orders have been sent to the Town Council of Huntingdon, 
and other statutory bodies. 

 
1.2 The Act allows a local authority to decide whether to convene a local inquiry before 

determining an Order if any objections are received to the Order.  No objections were 
received and the Cabinet are being requested to confirm the Order as advertised. 

 
2. CAR PARKING ORDER 
 
2.1 The proposal is that there will be free parking for a maximum of two hours in the car 

park between the health centre and the shops, with no return within one hour. This will 
be controlled by the issuing of excess charge notices as necessary. Penalty Notices 
can be issued for contravening other clauses in the Order. The other car parks 
provided for the health centre are for staff parking and cannot be covered by a parking 
order.   

 
3. COMMENTS AND OBJECTIONS RECEIVED 
 
3.1 As a result of the advertisement of the Orders, no representations or comments have 

been received on the Order.  
  
4. CONCLUSION 
 
4.1 The Act enables a local authority to decide whether to convene a local inquiry before 

determining an Order, however the Order received no objections. 
 

5. RECOMMENDATION 
 
5.1 Cabinet are recommended to 
 

(a) confirm the Order as advertised  
 

 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION:- 

1. Technical Services files. 

 

Contact Officer: Chris Allen, Project and Assets Manager 
   01480 388380 
 


